Liberal Studies Committee Meeting Minutes
December 7, 2006

                                                                      3:15 pm
Present: M. Sadler, B. Knickelbein, F. Slack, Y. Asamoah, J. Myers, K. McKee
Excused: P. Barnacle, C. Zoni, J. Coccarelli, M. Hughes, T. Wacker
Guest: prospective student member Jason Nubile

Guest: Dr. Nicholas Kolb
On an Asamoah/ Knickelbein motion the LSC approved the 11-30-06 minutes with an editorial correction. 
HNRC 499 Questions of Identity in Horror Literature, Dr. Wendy Carse, English Department that was previously approved by the Honors College Committee was reviewed. Noting some editorial changes that the proposer may wish to make in the syllabus that is distributed to students, the LSC approved the HNRC 499 section on a Myers/Asamoah motion. This information will advance to the UWUCC for the January meeting. 
Reviewed a new course proposal for MATH 125 Calculus I / Physics, Chemistry, Mathematics; the department is requesting this course for inclusion as a liberal studies course for both the Mathematics Skills and Liberal Studies Elective categories. On a McKee/Knickelbein motion, the LSC approved MATH 125 as a liberal studies course for the Mathematics and Liberal Studies Elective categories pending UWUCC approval as a new course.
Reviewed a new course proposal for MATH 126 Calculus II / Physics, Chemistry, Mathematics; the department is requesting this course for inclusion as a liberal studies course for the Liberal Studies Elective category. On a McKee/Knickelbein motion, the LSC approved MATH 126 as a liberal studies course for the Liberal Studies Elective category pending UWUCC approval as a new course. 

Reviewed a new course proposal for MATH 225 Calculus III / Physics, Chemistry, Mathematics; the department is requesting this course for inclusion as a liberal studies course in the Liberal Studies Elective category. On a McKee/Knickelbein motion, the LSC approved MATH 225 as a liberal studies course for the Liberal Studies Elective category pending UWUCC approval as a new course.

Dr. Nick Kolb presented an update on the work accomplished to date by the PASSHE Transfer and Articulation Oversight Committee. As an information item, he distributed standards for determining equivalency that were developed by the following subcommittees: Math/Science, Social and Behavioral Sciences, Humanities and Fine Arts, English Composition. Discussion followed. Members were invited to attend the last teleconference for the semester on December 13 at 1:30 in 255 Stouffer Hall.  

A request from the Chemistry department to allow students who enroll in CHEM 281 Survey of Forensic Chemistry to count this course as a non-lab science was reviewed. The following questions were posed by the committee: 1) without any prerequisite knowledge, will students have the background to comprehend the material proposed for this course and to learn how to solve the chemistry problems mentioned in the course description, 2) are the hours calculated using a 60 or 50 minute hour? 3) proposer may wish to be clear about exactly what is to be documented by a student when absent from class, and 4) there is an assumption that students will have taken BIOL 281 Introduction to Forensic Biology & Investigation prior to this course – how can that be assured, and do you anticipate making that course a prerequisite once both are approved as regular offerings? Action was tabled until the proposer has an opportunity to respond.  
Becky Knickelbein and Kevin McKee, who served as substitutes for regular members, were recognized and thanked for their contributions to the work of the committee this semester. 

Adjourned at 5 pm on a Knickelbein/McKee motion. 
